## International Telecommunication Union



## Radiocommunication Bureau

(Direct Fax N°. +41 22 730 57 85)

Addendum 1 to Circular letter 6/LCCE/69

19 April 2010

To Administrations of Member States of the ITU, Radiocommunication Sector Members and ITU-R Associates participating in the work of Radiocommunication Study Group 6

**Subject:** Meetings of Working Parties 6A, 6B and 6C in conjunction with a meeting of

Radiocommunication Study Group 6

WP 6A: Terrestrial broadcasting delivery

WP 6B: Broadcast service assembly and access

WP 6C: Programme production and quality assessment

Following the eruption of the volcano in Iceland last week, most European airports including Geneva have been closed to air traffic since Friday 16 April 2010. As a result, the participants to the meetings of the Study Group 6 Working Parties who come to Geneva by air, were unable to be present for the start of the meetings on 19 April 2010. It was therefore decided to delay the start of the Study Group 6 Working Party meetings by one week, to Monday 26 April 2010. Since the end of the block of meetings was scheduled for Friday 30 April 2010 and it was not possible to extend this date for various reasons (start of JTG 5-6 and the Study Group 5 block meetings), the Study Group 6 Steering Group has agreed that only Working Parties 6A and 6B will meet from 26 to 30 April 2010 and that the meetings of Working Party 6C and Study Group 6 will be cancelled for this block of meetings.

This decision to delay the start of the Study Group 6 block meetings could be reviewed further, depending on the evolution of the situation and the re-establishment of air travel in Europe.

## V. Timofeev Director, Radiocommunication Bureau

## Distribution:

Switzerland

- Administrations of Member States of the ITU and Radiocommunication Sector Members participating in the work of Radiocommunication Study Group 6
- ITU-R Associates participating in the work of Radiocommunication Study Group 6
- Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of Radiocommunication Study Group 6
- Secretary General of the ITU, Director of the Telecommunication Standardization Bureau, Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau

Telephone Place des Nations +41 22 730 51 11 Telex 421 000 uit ch E-mail: itumail@itu.int CH-1211 Geneva 20 Telefax Gr3: +41 22 733 72 56 Telegram ITU GENEVE http://www.itu.int/ Gr4: +41 22 730 65 00